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Newsletter 22nd March 2024 

 We received the amazing news this week that we have been awarded the Compassionate Schools award from 
St Luke's for the work we have done to support bereavement. We are really proud of this achievement and the 
work that our team do.  

 

This week, KS2 attended a mental health assembly and Year 5 took part in a workshop called 'What's Your Ge-
nius' to promote self-believe in themselves, understand what they are good at, build self-esteem and confi-
dence, and feel inspired and motivated to pursue their passions and realise their potential.  

 

EYFS enjoyed visiting Crownhill Garden Centre this week. They enjoyed being plant detectives and bought a 
range of plants that they have planted in their garden this week! The staff at the Garden Centre were really 
complimentary about the children, "The children have been absolute stars, well-behaved and so enthusiastic 
about their school garden. I really look forward to seeing the future development of it and all the sunflowers." 
The children were a real credit and represented our school beautifully. 

 

We have another busy week next week including IEP meetings on Tuesday and Wednesday. Please follow the 
link as shared on ParentPay and Facebook to book your child's IEP appointment. 

 

EYFS  have their Stay and Play on Tuesday at 2pm and Year 3 have their Final Destination - Fairtrade Meal at 
2.30pm on Wednesday.  

Parents of children in Nursery and Foundation are invited in next Thursday, 29th at 2.45pm for their parent 
reading session. We look forward to seeing you then! 

 

There will be a SATs meeting for parents in Year 6 on Thursday 18th April at 2.45pm in the school hall. 

 

Year 4 have been ICT technicians this week, supporting KS1 children to get logged into the Chromebooks and 
onto Numbots, to practise their maths skills.  
Following this, please remember that every child has a Numbots login where they can access this platform at 
home to support with their maths learning. If your child needs their login again, please see your child's class 
teacher. 

 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

Mrs Catherwood 

Head of School. 







Attention all Mathematicians! 

 

Following the recent request from children in KS2, we are pleased to announce the 
“Spring into Easter” Top of the Rock tournament on Timestable Rockstars. This competi-

tion will have several categories and run until the end of term. 

 

Go Weston Mill, let’s make sure we beat both Oakwood and Beechwood this time. 





This week Daley class loved visiting Crownhill Garden Centre. The children 
shared with staff what they had learnt about plants and enjoyed being plant 
detectives. With support from the PTFA we have purchased a range of plants 
to develop our garden. Thank you to the PTFA. We will be planting these to-
morrow and learning more about how we care for them. We feel very proud 
of our children as we received an email from the Garden Centre praising their 
excellent behaviour and enthusiasm for learning. Well done Daley Class! 



Year 3 has started a new Topic in Maths: Mass and Capac-

ity. We started by practicing reading scales and yesterday 

we used scales to measure mass.  
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START OF THE SCHOOL DAY & ATTENDANCE 

 

Our school gate leading to the playground will remain open until 9:10am every morning.  

Please use this entrance only when bringing your child to school. 

Reception entrance via the staff car park must not be used before this time. 

You will be asked to walk around, unless there has been an arrangement 

made with Mrs Catherwood or Mrs Powney. 

In the unusual event of your child arriving extremely late for school, after 

9:10am (gates closed), the reception entrance should be used PLEASE SIGN 

YOUR CHILD IN, GIVE REASON FOR LATENESS AND ADD LUNCH CHOICE. 

Please be aware that crossing patrol is available for children arriving to 

school between 8:40 and 9.10am each morning. There will be no crossing 

patrol after 9.10am each morning.  

Important reminder: the school register is taken at 08.55am! 

BEING LATE AFFECTS YOUR CHILD’S  

ATTENDANCE 

Children arriving after this time will be registered late, which has an enormous impact 

on attendance figures.  

After 9.10am it is recorded as an unauthorized absence. By law we are required to reg-

ister in this way. We must also report to the Educational Welfare Officer if your child 

has had over a certain amount of unauthorized absences  

On average around 10% of our children are registered late everyday! 

If your child is unwell please phone the school before 08.55am every day that they are 

unwell. Failure to do so will also result in an Unauthorized absence. 

Let’s work on improving our attendance together! 

If you need support with this, please let us know. 

Please see our Attendance Policy 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016








Oak Villa Car Park  

Please ensure any parents using the Oak Villa Car Park take care when driving and 

parking, and hold your child’s hand, if appropriate, when walking through the car park. 

This is to ensure that all children remain safe whilst arriving and leaving school each 

day. We appreciate your continued support with this to support our school community.  

Weekly attendance for 18th March - 22nd March 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for 

children to achieve this as there is a direct link between attend-

ance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 93.1% 

This week’s winners are : DALEY Class and  

ADAMS Class               

DALEY 97.5% 

BOLT 95.3% 

EVERSON 83.7% 

  

WHITLOCK 95% 

AINSLIE 90% 

ADAMS 98% 

BROWN 90.9% 







NEW 

Do you have a child with Special Educational Needs? Would you like to work as part of a team to 
review and improve our Inclusion policy. This will involve a virtual meeting (can be face to face if 
you would rather) and some reading at home. If you would like to be involved please email our 
Trust Inclusion Lead - l.cooper-smith@discoverymat.co.uk. 

mailto:l.cooper-smith@discoverymat.co.uk














EDIQM 

"Congratulations to you and your team at Dis-
covery Multi Academy Trust, your work towards 
addressing inequality has been formally recog-
nised and you have been awarded the Equality, 
Diversity, and Inclusion Quality Mark. 

 It is noted that;  

 • EDI is championed throughout the schools.  

• There is a strong team which supports an inclu-
sive approach for all pupils.  

 • Discovery Multi Academy Trust is promoting 
multiculturalism by celebrating differences 
through planning lessons that reflect the diversi-
ty of the community.  

• Staff feel safe to have open and transparent 
conversations on EDI." 

 

A special thank you to the parents who were in-
volved in this project. 


